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The learned man bethought him awhile of this, then made for Khelbes's house, which adjoined his own, still holding the latter; and when they
entered, they found the young man lying on the bed with Khelbes's wife; whereupon quoth he to him, 'O accursed one, the calamity is with thee and
in thine own house!' So Khelbes put away his wife and went forth, fleeing, and returned not to his own land. This, then," continued the vizier, "is
the consequence of lewdness, for whoso purposeth in himself craft and perfidy, they get possession of him, and had Khelbes conceived of himself
that (266) which he conceived of the folk of dishonour and calamity, there had betided him nothing of this. Nor is this story, rare and extraordinary
though it be, more extraordinary or rarer than that of the pious woman whose husband's brother accused her of lewdness.".? ? ? ? ? a. The First
Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclii.There came to a king of the kings, in his old age, a son, who grew up comely, quick-witted and intelligent, and
when he came to years of discretion and became a young man, his father said to him, 'Take this kingdom and govern it in my stead, for I desire to
flee [from the world] to God the Most High and don the gown of wool and give myself up to devotion.' Quoth the prince, 'And I also desire to take
refuge with God the Most High.' And the king said, 'Arise, let us flee forth and make for the mountains and worship in them, for shamefastness
before God the Most High.'.To return to El Abbas, when he alighted from his charger, he put off his harness of war and rested awhile; after which
he brought out a shirt of Venetian silk and a gown of green damask and donning them, covered himself with a turban of Damietta stuff and girt his
middle with a handkerchief. Then he went out a-walking in the thoroughfares of Baghdad and fared on till he came to the bazaar of the merchants.
There he found a merchant, with chess before him; so he stood watching him and presently the other looked up at him and said to him, "O youth,
what wilt thou stake upon the game?" And he answered, "Be it thine to decide." "Then be it a hundred dinars," said the merchant, and El Abbas
consented to him, whereupon quoth he, "O youth, produce the money, so the game may be fairly stablished." So El Abbas brought out a satin
purse, wherein were a thousand dinars, and laid down an hundred dinars therefrom on the edge of the carpet, whilst the merchant did the like, and
indeed his reason fled for joy, whenas he saw the gold in El Abbas his possession..Therewithal Noureddin's life was troubled; so he arose and
donned his clothes, and his host said, "Whither away this night, O my lord?" Quoth Noureddin, "I mean to go to my lodging, and to-morrow I will
betake myself to the palace of the Commander of the Faithful and demand my slave-girl." "Sleep till the morning," said the other, "and go not forth
at the like of this hour." But he answered, "Needs must I go;" and the host said to him, "[Go] in the safeguard of God." So Noureddin went forth,
and drunkenness had got the mastery of him, wherefore he threw himself down on [a bench before one of] the shops. Now the watch were at that
hour making their round and they smelt the sweet scent [of essences] and wine that exhaled from him; so they made for it and found the youth lying
on the bench, without sense or motion. They poured water upon him, and he awoke, whereupon they carried him to the house of the Chief of the
Police and he questioned him of his affair. "O my lord," answered Noureddin, "I am a stranger in this town and have been with one of my friends.
So I came forth from his house and drunkenness overcame me.".? ? ? ? ? It chances whiles that the blind man escapes a pit, Whilst he who is clear
of sight falls into it..Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The Two, iii. 145..? ? ? ? ? Whenas thou passest by the dwellings of my love, Greet him for
me with peace, a greeting debonair,.One day my master said to me, 'Knowest thou not some art or handicraft?' And I answered, saying, 'O my lord,
I am a merchant and know nought but traffic.' Quoth he, 'Knowest thou how to shoot with a bow and arrows?' And I replied, 'Yes, I know that.' So
he brought me a bow and arrows and mounting me behind him on an elephant, set out with me, at the last of the night, and fared on till we came to
a forest of great trees; whereupon he made me climb a high and stout tree and giving me the bow and arrows, said to me, 'Sit here, and when the
elephants come hither by day, shoot at them, so haply thou shalt hit one of them; and if any of them fall, come at nightfall and tell me.' Then he
went away and left me trembling and fearful. I abode hidden in the tree till the sun rose, when the elephants came out and fared hither and thither
among the trees, and I gave not over shooting at them with arrows, till I brought down one of them. So, at eventide, I went and told my master, who
rejoiced in me and rewarded me; then he came and carried away the dead elephant..? ? ? ? ? My patience underneath the loss of friends and folk
With pallor's sorry garb hath clad me, comrades dear..Jest of a Thief, A Merry, ii. 186..Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, iii. 199..Still do I
yearn, whilst passion's fire flames in my liver are, iii. 111.? ? ? ? ? How presents in great store thou didst refuse and eke The givers, great and
small, with flouting didst requite..The king read the letter and said to Abou Temam, "We will do what behoveth in the matter; but, O Abou Temam,
needs must thou see my daughter and she thee, and needs must thou hear her speech and she thine.' So saying, he sent him to the lodging of the
princess, who had had notice of this; so that they had adorned her sitting-chamber with the costliest that might be of utensils of gold and silver and
the like, and she seated herself on a throne of gold, clad in the most sumptuous of royal robes and ornaments. When Abou Temam entered, he
bethought himself and said, 'The wise say, he who restraineth his sight shall suffer no evil and he who guardeth his tongue shall hear nought of
foul, and he who keepeth watch over his hand, it shall be prolonged and not curtailed.' (121) So he entered and seating himself on the ground, [cast
down his eyes and] covered his hands and feet with his dress. (122) Quoth the king's daughter to him, 'Lift thy head, O Abou Temam, and look on
me and speak with me.' But he spoke not neither raised his head, and she continued, 'They sent thee but that thou mightest look on me and speak
with me, and behold, thou speakest not at all. Take of these pearls that be around thee and of these jewels and gold and silver. But he put not forth
his hand unto aught, and when she saw that he paid no heed to anything, she was angry and said, 'They have sent me a messenger, blind, dumb and
deaf.'.? ? ? ? ? The Merciful dyed me with that which I wear Of hues with whose goodliness none may compare..Woman, The Thief and the, i.
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278..? ? ? ? ? The two girls let me down from fourscore fathoms' height, As swoops a hawk, with wings all open in full flight;.? ? ? ? ? The priests
from all the convent came flocking onto it: With cries of joy and welcome their voices they did rear..Quoth Alaeddin, "Thou counsellest well," and
locking up his shop, betook himself to the place before the citadel, where he foregathered with the drummers and pipers and instructed them how
they should do, [even as his mistress had counselled him,] promising them a handsome reward. So they answered him with "Hearkening and
obedience" and on the morrow, after the morning-prayer, he betook himself to the presence of the Cadi, who received him with obsequious
courtesy and seated him beside himself. Then he turned to him and fell to conversing with him and questioning him of matters of selling and
buying and of the price current of the various commodities that were exported to Baghdad from all parts, whilst Alaeddin replied to him of all
whereof he asked him..SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..When the king heard this story, he said in himself, "Verily, had
I given ear to the sayings of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of] my vizier, I
had repented to the utterest of repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath endowed me with
patience!" Then he turned to the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..? ? ? ? ? a. The
Merchant and the Two Sharpers clii.Awhile after this, there came two merchants to the king with two pearls of price and each of them avouched
that his pearl was worth a thousand dinars, but there was none who availed to value them. Then said the cook, 'God prosper the king! Verily, the
old man whom I bought avouched that he knew the quintessence of jewels and that he was skilled in cookery. We have made proof of him in
cookery and have found him the skilfullest of men; and now, if we send after him and prove him on jewels, [the truth or falsehood of] his
pretension will be made manifest to us.'.? ? ? ? ? Wherefore fair patience look thou use, for sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and its issues evermore are
blessed and benign;.108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.Were not the darkness still in gender masculine, iii. 193..Journeyman
and the Girl, The, ii. 17..? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife dxci.Then she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she made the
Lady Zubeideh weep, and she said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, methinks he whom thou lovest is not in this world, for that the Commander of the
Faithful hath sought him in every place, but hath not found him." Whereupon the damsel arose and kissing the Lady Zubeideh's hands, said to her,
"O my lady, if thou wouldst have him found, I have a request to make to thee, wherein thou mayst accomplish my occasion with the Commander of
the Faithful." Quoth the princess, "And what is it?" "It is," answered Sitt el Milah, "that thou get me leave to go forth by myself and go round about
in quest of him three days, for the adage saith, 'She who mourneth for herself is not the like of her who is hired to mourn.' (29) If I find him, I will
bring him before the Commander of the Faithful, so he may do with us what he will; and if I find him not, I shall be cut off from hope of him and
that which is with me will be assuaged." Quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "I will not get thee leave from him but for a whole month; so be of good heart
and cheerful eye." Whereupon Sitt el Milah was glad and rising, kissed the earth before her once more and went away to her own place,
rejoicing..On this wise, O King Shah Bekht," continued the vizier, "is the issue of eagerness for [the goods of] the world and covetise of that which
our knowledge embraceth not; indeed, [whoso doth thus] shall perish and repent Nor, O king of the age, (added he) is this story more extraordinary
than that of the sharper and the merchants.".There was once in the land [of Egypt and] the city of Cairo, [under the dynasty] of the Turks, (84) a
king of the valiant kings and the exceeding mighty Sultans, by name El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari. (85) He was used to storm
the Islamite strongholds and the fortresses of the Coast (86) and the Nazarene citadels, and the governor of his [capital] city was just to the folk, all
of them. Now El Melik ez Zahir was passionately fond of stories of the common folk and of that which men purposed and loved to see this with his
eyes and hear their sayings with his ears, and it befell that he heard one night from one of his story-tellers (87) that among women are those who
are doughtier than men of valour and greater of excellence and that among them are those who will do battle with the sword and others who cozen
the quickest-witted of magistrates and baffle them and bring down on them all manner of calamity; whereupon quoth the Sultan, 'I would fain hear
this of their craft from one of those who have had to do theiewith, so I may hearken unto him and cause him tell.' And one of the story-tellers said,
'O king, send for the chief of the police of the town.'.Barmecides, Er Reshid and the, i. 189..? ? ? ? ? f. King Bekhtzeman cccclxi.On this wise they
abode months and years and the queen-mother ceased not to do thus till the cook's brother came to the town in his ship, and with him Selim. So he
landed with the youth and showed him to the queen, [that she might buy him]. When she saw him, she augured well of him; so she bought him
from the cook's brother and was kind to him and entreated him with honour. Then she fell to proving him in his parts and making assay of him in
his affairs and found in him all that is in kings' sons of understanding and breeding and goodly manners and qualities..46. The Sharper of
Alexandria and the Master of Police cccxli.Now this was at the beginning of the month, and when it was the end thereof, Aboulhusn longed to
drink wine and returning to his former usance, furnished his saloon and made ready food and let bring wine; then, going forth to the bridge, he sat
there, expecting one whom he should carouse withal, as of his wont. As he sat thus, behold, up came the Khalif [and Mesrour] to him; but
Aboulhusn saluted them not and said to them, "No welcome and no greeting to the perverters! (31) Ye are no other than devils." However, the
Khalif accosted him and said to him, "O my brother, did I not say to thee that I would return to thee?" Quoth Aboulhusn, "I have no need of thee;
and as the byword says in verse:.Then I arose and fared on a day and a night, till I came to the house of my master, who saw me pale and
disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return and said to me, 'By Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine account; for I went and
finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the elephants had destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.' So I told him what had
befallen me and he marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced, saying, 'Knowst thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered I. So he took me up
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with him on an elephant and we rode till we came to the elephants' burial-place..? ? ? ? ? May the place of my session ne'er lack thee I Oh, why, My
heart's love, hast thou saddened my mind and mine eye? (108).When his sister Selma heard what he said, she could no longer contain herself, but
cast herself upon him and discovered to him her case. When he knew her, he threw himself upon her [and lay without life] awhile; after which he
came to himself and said, 'Praised be God, the Bountiful, the Beneficent!' Then they complained to each other of that which they had suffered for
the anguish of separation, whilst Selim's wife abode wondered at this and Selma's patience and constancy pleased her. So she saluted her and
thanked her for her fashion, saying, 'By Allah, O my lady, all that we are in of gladness is of thy blessing alone; so praised be God who hath
vouchsafed us thy sight!' Then they abode all three in joy and happiness and delight three days, sequestered from the folk; and it was bruited abroad
in the city that the king had found his brother, who was lost years agone..? ? ? ? ? And aloes-wood, to boot, he brought and caskets full of pearls
And priceless rubies and the like of costly gems and bright;.When the old woman saw this, she cried out to the cook from within the house, and he
said to her, 'Go before me.' So she forewent him and he ran after her till he [overtook the party and] catching hold of Selim, said [to the latter's
wife,] 'What aileth thee to take my servant?' Whereupon she cried out at him, saying, 'Know that this is my husband, whom I had lost.' And Selim
also cried out, saying, 'Mercy! Mercy! I appeal to God and to the Sultan against this Satan!' Therewith the folk gathered together to them forthright
and loud rose the clamours and the cries between them; but the most part of them said, 'Refer their affair to the Sultan.' So they referred the case to
the Sultan, who was none other than Selim's sister Selma..? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cvii.When she had made an end of her song, she
threw the lute from her hand and wept and lamented. Then she slept awhile and presently awaking, said, "O elder, hast thou what we may eat?" "O
my lady," answered the old man, "there is the rest of the food;" but she said, "I will not eat of a thing I have left. Go down to the market and fetch
us what we may eat." Quoth he, "Excuse me, O my lady; I cannot stand up, for that I am overcome with wine; but with me is the servant of the
mosque, who is a sharp youth and an intelligent. I will call him, so he may buy thee that which thou desirest." "Whence hast thou this servant?"
asked she; and he replied, "He is of the people of Damascus." When she heard him speak of the people of Damascus, she gave a sob, that she
swooned away; and when she came to herself, she said, "Woe's me for the people of Damascus and for those who are therein! Call him, O elder,
that he may do our occasions.".Akil rejoiced in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp rejoiced also and cast
dresses of honour upon Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go forth to meet El Abbas, and commanded that none, great or small, freeman or slave, should
tarry behind. So they did his bidding and going forth all, met El Abbas at three parasangs' distance from the camp. When they met him, they all
dismounted from their horses and Akil and he embraced and clapped hands. (95) Then they returned, rejoicing in the coming of El Abbas and the
slaughter of their enemy, to the camp, where tents were pitched for the new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and beasts slaughtered and
royal guest-meals spread; and on this wise they abode twenty days, in the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..When the morning morrowed,
the king went forth and sitting down on the throne of the kingship, summoned the grandees of his empire; whereupon the chamberlains and
deputies and captains of the host went in to him and kissed the earth before him. He distinguished the vizier with his especial favour and bestowed
on him a dress of honour and entreated him with the utmost kindness, after which he set forth briefly to his chief officers that which had betided
him with Shehrzad and how he had turned from that his former usance and repented him of what he had done aforetime and purposed to take the
vizier's daughter Shehrzad to wife and let draw up the contract of marriage with her..Officer's Story, The Fourteenth, ii. 183..Shehriyar, Shehrzad
and, ii. 111, iii. 141, 157.."There was once a king of the kings, whose name was Bekhtzeman, and he was a great eater and drinker and carouser.
Now enemies of his made their appearance in certain parts of his realm and threatened him; and one of his friends said to him, 'O king, the enemy
maketh for thee: be on thy guard against him.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'I reck not of him, for that I have arms and wealth and men and am not afraid of
aught.' Then said his friends to him, 'Seek aid of God, O king, for He will help thee more than thy wealth and thine arms and thy men.' But he paid
no heed to the speech of his loyal counsellors, and presently the enemy came upon him and waged war upon him and got the victory over him and
his trust in other than God the Most High profited him nought. So he fled from before him and seeking one of the kings, said to him, 'I come to thee
and lay hold upon thy skirts and take refuge with thee, so thou mayst help me against mine enemy.'.? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir and his Pot of Butter
dccccii.[On this wise he abode a pretty while] and the days ceased not and the nights to transport him from country to country, till he came to the
land of the Greeks and lighted down in a city of the cities thereof, wherein was Galen the Sage; but the weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who
he was. So he went forth, according to his wont, in quest of a place where the folk might assemble together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There
he spread his carpet and setting out thereon his drugs and instruments of medicine, praised himself and his skill and vaunted himself of
understanding such as none but he might claim..153. Julnar of the Sea and her Son King Bedr Basim of Persia iccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Desire hath left
me wasted, afflicted, sore afraid, For the spy knows the secret whereof I do complain..The company marvelled at the goodliness of his story and it
pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came forward the sixth officer and said to the company,
'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it is rarer than this and stranger..So she gave him the
lute and he forewent her, till he came to the house of easance, and behold, therein was a door and a stairway. When Tuhfeh saw this, her reason
fled; but Iblis cheered her with discourse. Then he descended the stair and she followed him to the bottom thereof, where she found a passage and
they fared on therein, till they came to a horse standing, Teady saddled and bridled and accoutred. Quoth Iblis, '[Mount], in the name of God, O my
lady Tuhfeh;' and he held the stirrup for her. So she mounted and the horse shook under her and putting forth wings, flew up with her, whilst the
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old man flew by her side; whereat she was affrighted and clung to the pummel of the saddle; nor was it but an hour ere they came to a fair green
meadow, fresh-flowered as if the soil thereof were a goodly robe, embroidered with all manner colours..Rehwan (Er), King Shah Bekht and his
Vizier, i. 215..Accordingly, one night, when they were alone with the king and he leant back, as he were asleep, they said these words and the king
heard it all and was like to die of rage and said in himself, 'These are young boys, not come to years of discretion, and have no intrigue with any;
and except they had heard these words from some one, they had not spoken with each other thereof.' When it was morning, wrath overmastered
him, so that he stayed not neither deliberated, but summoned Abou Temam and taking him apart, said to him, 'Whoso guardeth not his lord's
honour, (126) what behoveth unto him?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'It behoveth that his lord guard not his honour.' 'And whoso entereth the king's house
and playeth the traitor with him,' continued the king, 'what behoveth unto him?' And Abou Temam answered, 'He shall not be left on life.'
Whereupon the king spat in his face and said to him, 'Both these things hast thou done.' Then he drew his dagger on him in haste and smiting him
in the belly, slit it and he died forthright; whereupon the king dragged him to a well that was in his palace and cast him therein..Women's Craft, ii.
287..Issues of Affairs, Of Looking to the, i. 80.."O Shehrzad," quoth Shehriyar, "finish unto us the story that thy friend told thee, for that it
resembleth the story of a king whom I knew; but fain would I hear that which betided the people of this city and what they said of the affair of the
king, so I may return from that wherein I was." "With all my heart," answered Shehrzad. "Know, O august king and lord of just judgment and
praiseworthy excellence and exceeding prowess, that, when the folk heard that the king had put away from him his custom and returned from that
which had been his wont, they rejoiced in this with an exceeding joy and offered up prayers for him. Then they talked with one another of the cause
of the slaughter of the girls, and the wise said, 'They (162) are not all alike, nor are the fingers of the hand alike.'".So the highwayman took the
saddle-bags and offered to kill the traveller, who said, "What is this? Thou hast no blood-feud against me, that should make my slaughter
incumbent [on thee]. Quoth the other, "Needs must I slay thee;" whereupon the traveller dismounted from his horse and grovelled on the earth,
beseeching the robber and speaking him fair. The latter hearkened not to his prayers, but cast him to the ground; whereupon the traveller [raised his
eyes and seeing a francolin flying over him,] said, in his agony," O francolin, bear witness that this man slayeth me unjustly and wickedly; for
indeed I have given him all that was with me and besought him to let me go, for my children's sake; yet would he not consent unto this. But be thou
witness against him, for God is not unmindful of that which is done of the oppressors." The highwayman paid no heed to this speech, but smote
him and cut off his head..? ? ? ? ? Thy presence honoureth us and we Confess thy magnanimity;.113. Noureddin Ali and Sitt el Milah
dcccclviii.Then he girt his middle with a handkerchief and entering, saluted the young merchant, who said to him, 'Where hast thou been?' Quoth
he, 'I have done thine errands;' and the youth said, 'Go and eat and come hither and drink.' So he went away, as he bade him, and ate. Then he
washed and returning to the saloon, sat down on the carpet and fell to talking with them; whereupon the young merchant's heart was comforted and
his breast dilated and he addressed himself to joyance. They abode in the most delightsome life and the most abounding pleasance till a third part of
the night was past, when the master of the house arose and spreading them a bed, invited them to lie down. So they lay down and the youth abode
on wake, pondering their affair, till daybreak, when the woman awoke and said to her companion, 'I wish to go.' So he bade her farewell and she
departed; whereupon the master of the house followed her with a purse of money and gave it to her, saying, 'Blame not my master,' and made his
excuse to her for the young merchant..There was once, in a province of Persia, a king of the kings, who was mighty of estate, endowed with
majesty and venerance and having troops and guards at his command; but he was childless. Towards the end of his life, his Lord vouchsafed him a
male child, and the boy grew up and was comely and learned all manner of knowledge. He made him a private place, to wit, a lofty palace, builded
with coloured marbles and [adorned with] jewels and paintings. When the prince entered the palace, he saw in its ceiling the picture [of a woman],
than whom he had never beheld a fairer of aspect, and she was compassed about with slave-girls; whereupon he fell down in a swoon and became
distraught for love of her. Then he sat under the picture, till, one day, his father came in to him and finding him wasted of body and changed of
colour, by reason of his [continual] looking on that picture, thought that he was ill and sent for the sages and physicians, that they might medicine
him. Moreover, he said to one of his boon- companions, 'If thou canst learn what aileth my son, thou shalt have of me largesse.' So the courtier
went in to the prince and spoke him fair and cajoled him, till he confessed to him that his malady was caused by the picture. Then he returned to the
king and told him what ailed his son, whereupon he transported the prince to another palace and made his former lodging the guest-house; and
whosoever of the Arabs was entertained therein, he questioned of the picture, but none could give him tidings thereof..Then there reigned after
them an understanding king, who was just, keen-witted and accomplished and loved stories, especially those which chronicle the doings of kings
and sultans, and he found [in the treasuries of the kings who had foregone him] these marvellous and rare and delightful stories, [written] in the
thirty volumes aforesaid. So he read in them a first book and a second and a third and [so on] to the last of them, and each book pleased him more
than that which forewent it, till he came to the end of them. Then he marvelled at that which he had read [therein] of stories and discourse and witty
traits and anecdotes and moral instances and reminiscences and bade the folk copy them and publish them in all lands and climes; wherefore their
report was bruited abroad and the people named them "The marvels and rarities of the Thousand Nights and One Night." This is all that hath come
down to us of [the history of] this book, and God is All-Knowing. (196).As for Abou Sabir, when he returned, he saw not his wife and read what
was written on the ground, wherefore he wept and sat [awhile] sorrowing. Then said he to himself, 'O Abou Sabir, it behoveth thee to be patient, for
belike there shall betide [thee] an affair yet sorer than this and more grievous;' and he went forth wandering at a venture, like to the love-distraught,
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the madman, till he came to a sort of labourers working upon the palace of the king, by way of forced labour. When [the overseers] saw him, they
laid hold of him and said to him, 'Work thou with these folk at the palace of the king; else will we imprison thee for life.' So he fell to working with
them as a labourer and every day they gave him a cake of bread. He wrought with them a month's space, till it chanced that one of the labourers
mounted a ladder and falling, broke his leg; whereupon he cried out and wept. Quoth Abou Sabir to him, 'Have patience and weep not; for thou
shall find ease in thy patience.' But the man said to him, 'How long shall I have patience?' And he answered, saying, 'Patience bringeth a man forth
of the bottom of the pit and seateth him on the throne of the kingdom.'.There was once a king of the kings, who had a high palace, overlooking a
prison of his, and he used to hear in the night one saying, 'O Ever-present Deliverer, O Thou whose relief is nigh, relieve Thou me!' One day the
king waxed wroth and said, "Yonder fool looketh for relief from [the consequences of] his crime. 'Then said he to his officers, 'Who is in yonder
prison?' And they answered, 'Folk upon whom blood hath been found.' (139) So the king bade bring the man in question before him and said to
him, 'O fool, little of wit, how shall thou be delivered from this prison, seeing that thine offence is great?' Then he committed him to a company of
his guards and said to them, 'Take this fellow and crucify him without the city.'.When came the night, the king summoned his vizier and bade him
tell the story of the king who lost kingdom and wife and wealth. "Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan. "Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ?
Endowed with amorous grace past any else am I; Graceful of shape and lithe and pleasing to the eye..? ? ? ? ? Drink of the first-run wine, that
shows as very flame it were, When from the pitcher 'tis outpoured, or ere the day appear..? ? ? ? ? O ye who have withered my heart and marred my
hearing and my sight, Desire and transport for your sake wax on me night and day..? ? ? ? ? Yea, in the night the thought of you still slays me;
Hidden are my traces from the wise men's sight,.I was one day abroad on an occasion with certain of my comrades, and as we went along, we fell
in with a company of women, as they were moons, and among them one, the tallest and handsomest of them. When I saw her and she saw me, she
tarried behind her companions and waited for me, till I came up to her and bespoke her. Quoth she, "O my lord, (God favour thee!) I saw thee
prolong thy looking on me and imagined that thou knewest me. If it be thus, vouchsafe me more knowledge of thee." "By Allah," answered I, "I
know thee not, save that God the Most High hath cast the love of thee into my heart and the goodliness of thine attributes hath confounded me and
that wherewith God hath gifted thee of those eyes that shoot with arrows; for thou hast captivated me." And she rejoined, "By Allah, I feel the like
of that which thou feelest; so that meseemeth I have known thee from childhood.".Thy presence honoureth us and we, i. 13..? ? ? ? ? To God of all
the woes I've borne I plain me, for I pine For longing and lament, and Him for solace I entreat.The old man laughed at her speech and her verses
pleased him. Then said she to him, "I desire of thee a lute." (38) So he arose and brought her a piece of firewood. Quoth she, "What is that?" And
he said, "Didst thou not bid me bring thee wood?" "I do not want this," answered she, and he rejoined, "What then is it that is called wood, other
than this?" She laughed and said, "The lute is an instrument of music, whereunto I sing." Quoth he, "Where is this thing found and of whom shall I
get it for thee?" And she said, "Of him who gave thee the wine." So he arose and betaking himself to his neighbour the Jew, said to him, "Thou
favouredst us aforetime with the wine; so now complete thy favours and look me out a thing called a lute, to wit, an instrument for singing; for that
she seeketh this of me and I know it not" "Hearkening and obedience," replied the Jew and going into his house, brought him a lute. [The old man
took it and carried it to Sitt el Milah,] whilst the Jew took his drink and sat by a window adjoining the other's house, so he might hear the
singing..When the king heard the vizier's story, it pleased him and he bade him go to his house..? ? ? ? ? His sides the tamarisk's slenderness deride,
so lithe they are, Whence for conceit in his own charms still drunken doth he fare..Hakim (El) bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite of the
Khalif El Mamoun, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother clii.Envy and Malice, Of, i. 125..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of
the Barber's Sixth Brother clviii.Ten Viziers, The, i. 61.Presently, in came the draper, at the hour of evening prayer, and sitting down in the place
where the old woman had prayed, looked about him and espied the turban. He knew it [for that which he had that day sold to the young man] and
misdoubted of the case, wherefore anger appeared in his face and he was wroth with his wife and reviled her and abode his day and his night,
without speaking to her, what while she knew not the cause of his anger. Then she looked and seeing the turban-cloth before him and noting the
traces of burning thereon, understood that his anger was on account of this and concluded that he was wroth because it was burnt..The first who
sought her in marriage was King Nebhan of Mosul, who came to her with a great company, bringing with him an hundred she-camels laden with
musk and aloes-wood and ambergris and as many laden with camphor and jewels and other hundred laden with silver money and yet other hundred
laden with raiment of silken and other stuffs and brocade, besides an hundred slave-girls and an hundred magnificent horses of swift and generous
breeds, completely housed and accoutred, as they were brides; and all this he laid before her father, demanding her of him in marriage. Now King
Ins ben Cais had bound himself by an oath that he would not marry his daughter but to him whom she should choose; so, when King Nebhan
sought her in marriage, her father went in to her and consulted her concerning his affair. She consented not and he repeated to Nebhan that which
she said, whereupon he departed from him. After this came King Behram, lord of the White Island, with riches more than the first; but she accepted
not of him and he returned, disappointed; nor did the kings give over coming to her father, on her account, one after other, from the farthest of the
lands and the climes, each glorying in more (54) than those who forewent him; but she paid no heed unto any of one them..120. The Pious Black
Slave cccclxvii.? ? ? ? ? The curtain of delight, perforce, we've lifted through the friend, (143) For tidings of great joy, indeed, there came to us of
late..Then the Khalif went forth and bade decorate the city: [so they decorated it] and the drums of glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made
banquets to the people and the tables were spread seven days. And Tuhfeh and the Commander of the Faithful ceased not to be in the most
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delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all
that hath come down to as of their story.".Accordingly, the servant carried this message to the lieutenant of police, who was standing at the
assessor's door, and he said, "This is reasonable." Then said [the assessor] to the servant, "Harkye, O eunuch! Go and fetch us such an one the
notary;" for that he was his friend [and it was he whose name he had forged as the drawer-up of the contract]. So the lieutenant of police sent after
him and fetched him to the assessor, who, when he saw him, said to him, "Get thee to such an one, her with whom thou marriedst me, and cry out
upon her, and when she cometh to thee, demand of her the contract and take it from her and bring it to us." And he signed to him, as who should
say, "Bear me out in the lie and screen me, for that she is a strange woman and I am in fear of the lieutenant of police who standeth at the door; and
we beseech God the Most High to screen us and you from the trouble of this world. Amen.".? ? ? ? ? The dwellings, indeed, one and all, I adorned,
Bewildered and dazed with delight at your view;.When the Khalif heard these his verses, he was moved to exceeding delight and taking the cup,
drank it off, and they ceased not to drink and carouse till the wine rose to their heads. Then said Aboulhusn to the Khalif, "O boon-companion
mine, of a truth I am perplexed concerning my affair, for meseemed I was Commander of the Faithful and ruled and gave gifts and largesse, and in
very deed, O my brother, it was not a dream." "These were the delusions of sleep," answered the Khalif and crumbling a piece of henbane into the
cup, said to him, "By my life, do thou drink this cup." And Aboulhusn said, "Surely I will drink it from thy hand." Then he took the cup from the
Khalifs hand and drank it off, and no sooner had it settled in his belly than his head forewent his feet [and he fell down senseless]..117. The
Righteousness of King Anoushirwan cccclxiv.Officer's Story, The Ninth, ii. 167..Men and our Lord Jesus, The Three, i. 282..? ? ? ? ? Yea,
wonder-words I read therein, my trouble that increased And caused emaciation wear my body to a shred..? ? ? ? ? Thou layst on me a load too great
to bear, and thus thou dost But that my burdens I may bind and so towards thee fare..? ? ? ? ? Quoth thou, "The goodliest of things is patience and
its use: Its practice still mankind doth guide to all that's fair and fine.".The company marvelled at this story and the ninth officer came forward and
said, 'I will tell you a right goodly story I heard at a wedding..They have shut out thy person from my sight, iii. 43..? ? ? ? ? Thou taught'st me what
I cannot bear; afflicted sore am I; Yea, thou hast wasted me away with rigour and despite..? ? ? ? ? h. The Drop of Honey dcccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? a.
The Adventures of Beloukiya cccclxxxvi.20. Ali ben Bekkar and Shemsennehar cliii.? ? ? ? ? Between mine eyes and wake ye have your
dwelling-place, and thus My tears flow on unceasingly, my sighs know no relent..How long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe?
iii. 42..Therewith King Shah Bekht rejoiced with an exceeding great joy and said, 'Praise be to God who hath delivered me from yonder man and
hath preserved me from the loss of the kingship and the cessation of prosperity from me!' So the affair of the vizier returned to order and well-being
and the king restored him to his place and advanced him in rank. Moreover, he assembled the folk who had missaid of him and destroyed them all,
to the last man. And how like," continued the vizier, "is this story unto that of myself and King Shah Bekht, with regard to that whereinto I am
fallen of the changing of the king's heart and his giving credence to others against me; but now is the righteousness of my dealing established in
thine eyes, for that God the Most High hath inspired me with wisdom and endowed thee with longanimity and patience [to hearken] from me unto
that which He allotted unto those who had foregone us, till He hath shown forth my innocence and made manifest unto thee the truth. For now the
days are past, wherein it was avouched to the king that I should endeavour for the destruction of my soul, (81) [to wit,] the month; and behold, the
probation time is over and gone, and past is the season of evil and ceased, by the king's good fortune." Then he bowed his head and was silent.
(82).Quoth Selma to Selim, 'Hasten not to slay him, but ponder the matter and consider the issue to which it may lead; for whoso considereth not
the issues [of his actions], fortune is no friend to him.' Then they arose on the morrow and occupied themselves with devising how they should turn
away their mother from that man, and she forebode mischief from them, by reason of that which she saw in their eyes of alteration, for that she was
keen of wit and crafty. So she took precaution for herself against her children and Selma said to Selim, 'Thou seest that whereinto we have fallen
through this woman, and indeed she hath gotten wind of our purpose and knoweth that we have discovered her secret. So, doubtless, she will plot
against us the like of that which we plot for her; for indeed up to now she had concealed her affair, and now she will forge lies against us;
wherefore, methinks, there is a thing [fore-]written to us, whereof God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) knew in His foreknowledge
and wherein He executeth His ordinances.' 'What is that?' asked he, and she said, 'It is that we arise, I and thou, and go forth this night from this
land and seek us a land wherein we may live and witness nought of the doings of yonder traitress; for whoso is absent from the eye is absent from
the heart, and quoth one of the poets in the following verse:.At this Queen Es Shuhba was stirred to exceeding delight and said, 'Well done, O
queen of delight! By Allah, I know not how I shall do to render thee thy due! May God the Most High grant us to enjoy thy long continuance [on
life]!' Then she strained her to her breast and kissed her on the cheek; whereupon quoth Iblis (on whom be malison!), 'Indeed, this is an exceeding
honour!' Quoth the queen, 'Know that this lady Tuhfeh is my sister and that her commandment is my commandment and her forbiddance my
forbiddance. So hearken all to her word and obey her commandment.' Therewithal the kings rose all and kissed the earth before Tuhfeh, who
rejoiced in this. Moreover, Queen Es Shuhba put off on her a suit adorned with pearls and jewels and jacinths, worth an hundred thousand dinars,
and wrote her on a sheet of paper a patent in her own hand, appointing her her deputy. So Tuhfeh rose and kissed the earth before the queen, who
said to her, 'Sing to us, of thy favour, concerning the rest of the sweet-scented flowers and herbs, so I may hear thy singing and divert myself with
witnessing thy skill.' 'Hearkening and obedience, O lady mine,' answered Tuhfeh and taking the lute, improvised the following verses:
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